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Government proposes to return migrant domestic workers to slavery – what you as an employer can do

You may have heard that the Government has proposed to change the domestic worker visa.  They have also refused to give a commitment that domestic workers who are currently in the UK on limited leave (i.e. who do not have citizenship or Indefinite Leave to Remain) will not be affected by these proposals. There is a briefing attached to this note that explains the changes proposed and why Kalayaan condemns these proposals and demands the visa and the rights for migrant domestic workers are retained.

In short, the Government propose either to:

· Remove the visa altogether so employers can no longer bring migrant domestic workers to the UK

· Allow employers to bring domestic workers to the UK but on visit visas rather than as workers.  In this case domestic workers would have no rights under our employment laws, they would not be allowed to change employer or renew their visa.

· In both cases the government proposes to no longer allow domestic workers to settle in the UK

Kalayaan believes that in either case employers will still bring their domestic staff but the domestic worker will have no independence.  If the employer is good there will be no problem but if the employer mistreats them they will have no escape route – and the employer would know they could abuse and exploit with impunity.

You may wish to give your views on these changes to the Government
There are two ways in which you can do this:
· Write to your MP expressing your concerns.  You can find your MP here http://findyourmp.parliament.uk/ by putting in your postcode.  There are some suggested points to cover in your letter below.
· If you don’t have time to write a personalised letter to your MP but you want to support the domestic worker campaign you can simply fill out the template letter (electronic version on our website) with (a) your name and address (b) your MPs name (top of address and after ‘dear’ (c) your signature (d) change any of the details as appropriate to your situation
· Respond to the consultation the Government has released on their proposals.  You can either complete an online yes/no survey or if you’d prefer to give more detailed answers you can write a paper based reponse.  Instructions as to how to go about this are on the Kalayaan website www.kalayaan.org.uk 

Questions that might help prompt your thoughts on what to cover in your letter to MP
· Why do you value your domestic worker?  What does their work allow you and your family to do?

· What jobs do you and your partner do?

· Why do you employ a migrant from outside the EU?  (Able to live in your house?)

· Would you consider advertising this job in your local job centre? Why not?
· What kinds of skills and experience this job requires.

· What do you think will happen to domestic workers who are brought to the UK but are not allowed to change their employer?

· Do you think it is right that the Government denies domestic workers the chance to settle in the UK?  (perhaps make reference to what they sacrifice in order to support UK based families?)
